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Dear Friends, 
In this unusually challenging year, it has been ever-present in my mind 
that the staff team here at Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital (MWPH) 
are “Champions for Children.” I have always known that the people 
who have dedicated their lives to the children we serve are heroes. 
This year, as they’ve shown steadfast commitment and bravery during 
uncertain and unprecedented times, they have truly become champions. 
I am proud and grateful to work alongside each of them every day.

Our hospital’s champions are not just those who work on MWPH’s 
staff. Our boards of trustees work tirelessly for our patients and families 
as well. We are transitioning both of our board chairs this year, and I 
would like to recognize and thank them for their outstanding work. 

Dr. Beryl Rosenstein served for two years as Mt. Washington Pediatric 
Hospital Board of Trustees’ Vice Chair and two years as Chair during 
a time of significant change. He rolled up his sleeves and got involved, 
focusing on improving quality and safety measures as well as navigating 
the switch to our new electronic health record software. He got more 
than his fair share of work in his tenure as board chair. 

Matt Cohen has been the Mt. Washington Pediatric Foundation Board 
Chair for the last three years. He is a transformational leader who 
engaged board members and advanced the board’s mission of making 
sure we serve children, both in the hospital and outside its walls. I 
would like to thank them both for their incredible leadership.

In this year’s annual report, you will read uplifting stories about how we 
have spent the past year at MWPH. You’ll learn about how we worked 
together to prepare and respond to the threat of COVID-19, and how 
that has led to innovative care delivery in our clinics and programs, 
including our feeding clinic. You’ll see how we launched and integrated 
KidCare across the hospital. Finally, you’ll follow the journey of a 
special family who learned how to care for their adopted baby girl and 
brought her back safely to their home state. 

In this extremely difficult time, I continue to be profoundly grateful 
for the support of our generous donors and community members. You 
make it possible for MWPH to provide high-quality specialty care for 
children with complex medical needs. Thank you.

Sheldon J. Stein
President & CEO, 
Mt. Washington 
Pediatric Hospital 

Beryl J. Rosenstein, MD
Chair, Mt. Washington 
Pediatric Hospital Board 
of Trustees 

Matthew L. Cohen 
Chair, Mt. Washington 
Pediatric Foundation 
Board of Trustees



Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital 
provides family-focused, integrated 

care to children with serious, chronic 
or complex medical needs. Since 1922, 

the hospital has helped children 
heal from illness and injury, and now 
treats more than 8,500 patients each 
year. With locations in Baltimore City, 
Prince George’s County, and in the 

community, the 102-bed post-acute 
hospital is a jointly-owned affiliate 

of the University of Maryland Medical 
System and Johns Hopkins Medicine.  

Mt. Washington 

Pediatric Hospital 

is dedicated 

to maximizing 

the health and 

independence of the 

children we serve. 
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Although MWPH has treated very few patients with 
COVID-19, our teams have been working day and night to keep 
our patients, visitors, and employees safe – and to do what we 
can to help children and families in our community.

“We are very well prepared. MWPH’s staff is ready to step up to 
the plate to treat COVID-19 patients with the love, compassion, 
and quality care that we do for all of the children we treat,” said  
Sheldon J. Stein, MWPH’s president and CEO. “In the meantime,  
our focus continues to be giving our staff the resources they 
need to be safe at work, as well as the knowledge to keep 
themselves and their families safe when they’re not at work.”

From materials management and environmental services, 
to communications, human resources, and nursing, every 
department in the hospital has been part of the hospital’s 
COVID-19 preparation and response efforts. 

“We have done a lot of staff education, doing drills and 
focusing on continuous improvement. I am confident that we 
will continue to respond appropriately and quickly if we have 
anyone else come through our doors with COVID-19,” said Erica 
Jones, BSN, RN, CIC, MWPH’s director of infection prevention. 
“This has also sharpened our staff ’s ability to make changes, 
pivot, and adapt. I am very happy with where we are as an 
organization.”

MWPH has collaborated with partners at the University of 
Maryland Medical System and Johns Hopkins Medicine, as well 
as local and state agencies and organizations. The hospital has 

With teamwork and preparation, MWPH’s staff has 
been prepared to face the challenges of COVID-19

Champions for Children
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expanded its use of telemedicine and has boosted efforts to fight 
food insecurity in surrounding communities.

“All of the things we typically do in the community are hands-
on: screenings, community health fairs, seminars, and outreach. 
We had to rethink everything when COVID-19 hit,” said 
Rachana Patani, director of community benefit programs at 
MWPH. The hospital responded by prioritizing food insecurity, 
partnering with schools, churches, and community centers to 
provide food and essential needs like diapers and baby formula. 
The hospital stepped up education and prevention efforts as 
well, pivoting to virtual opportunities when needed. 

“This is true community benefit, going beyond the hospital’s 
walls to where it’s needed most,” Patani said.

COVID-19 has been a significant financial challenge for 
hospitals and health systems across the country, the result of 
falling revenues combined with increased expenses. MWPH 
is grateful to our many donors, friends, board members, and 
community supporters, who have stepped in to help. Our 
community has also stepped up with heartwarming gestures of 
support and gratitude.

“Our staff has been fantastic, and we have spent a great deal 
of time and energy getting prepared,” Richard M. Katz, MD, 
MBA, FAAP, MWPH’s vice president of medical affairs and chief 
medical officer. “In challenging times like these, philanthropy 
plays a key role in keeping our doors open. It shows how we rely 
on the community, just as the community relies on us.”

“In challenging times like these, philanthropy plays a key role in keeping our doors open. 
It shows how we rely on the community, just as the community relies on us.” 

Richard M. Katz, MD, MBA, FAAP,  
MWPH’s vice president of medical affairs and chief medical officer
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How You Can Help:

You can help MWPH continue to provide world-class 
care to our patients while keeping employees and 
visitors safe in the following ways:

Visit mwph.org/coronavirus/how-you-can-help to 
learn more.

Donate online 
to our COVID-19 
Response Fund

Make an  
in-kind donation 

Create a  
DIY mask



Thousands 
of meals donated to MWPH 

health care workers

$17,000+ 
raised through our 

online auction in May 

5,000+ 
homemade masks 
collected through 
our DIY mask drive

100,000 
meals donated to address food 
insecurity in the community

Seven 
blood drives held 
to address critical 
blood shortages
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Despite a challenging start, a MWPH patient finds health and a home 

A Happy Ending for Baby Stella
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Premature babies can face a host of medical challenges, 
some of which can be lifelong. Baby Stella*, born at just 25 
weeks’ gestation — almost four months early – needed intensive 
medical care. Her birth family, wanting to give her the best 
chance in life, decided to place Stella with an adoptive family.

“This little girl came to us really struggling to eat and to 
breathe,” said MWPH attending pediatrician Julia Rosenstock, 
MD. The MWPH team worked to coordinate a g-tube placement 
and a trach, so that she could get the nutrition and respiratory 
support she needed to grow and thrive.

“After her surgery, she was a totally different child. She was 
smiling all the time, and her sunny personality came out,”  
Dr. Rosenstock said.

Meanwhile, halfway across the country, Robert and Julie 
Smithfield* were waiting by the phone. They had applied to 
adopt a baby in 2019 and were hoping for a match. When 
they got the call about an eight-month-old baby girl who was 
medically fragile, they didn’t hesitate.

Once the selection process was complete, the couple 
immediately began their long drive to Baltimore to meet their 
daughter. “We felt an instant connection with her,” Robert said.

Stella’s new parents were eager to learn how to care for her, and 
they jumped right in. “A lot of people are scared of taking care 
of a trach, but they dove in. They understood that the more they 
did it, the safer she would be. They did not let anything stop 
them,” Dr. Rosenstock said. 

“Everyone at MWPH was amazing. We were there from 7 a.m. to  
11 p.m. every day, so they are like a second family to us,” Robert said.

“We’re grateful for the time we spent at MWPH and all of the 
training we received. It made it easier once we came home,” Julie 
said. “The staff at MWPH absolutely loved our daughter. On 
discharge day we had several staff members come in on their day 
off to tell our sweet girl goodbye. It was a beautiful ending to her 
8 ½ months in the hospital.”

Stella was bonding with her parents – and blossoming in 
response to their love and attention. Only one piece of the 
puzzle remained: getting Baby Stella home, across state lines, 
with the equipment she would need to travel safely. 

“This case was very challenging, because it was an out-of-state 
discharge with lots of equipment needs, medical needs, and 
insurance complexities,” said Jennifer Freeman, BSN, RN, CCM, 
manager of care management, MWPH.

“We’re grateful for the time 
we spent at MWPH and all 
of the training we received. 

It made it easier  
once we came home.” 

Julie Smithfield,  
Baby Stella’s mom

The MWPH team contacted vendors, insurance companies, and 
providers — in Maryland and in the Smithfield family’s home 
state – to make sure they had the support necessary to travel 
safely and be successful at home. 

“We really had to think outside the box and use every contact 
we had to make this discharge successful and figure out how we 
could get this baby back to her family,” said Liz Hime, LCSW, 
social worker at MWPH.

Finally, in early June, all the pieces were in place for discharge. 
Robert and Julie were trained and comfortable caring for Stella, 
and MWPH’s team had maximized the benefits available to the 
family so that they had everything they needed. The team lined 
the halls and cheered as Stella went home for the first time.

Today, Stella is still a happy baby — and her parents are over the 
moon. “For everything she has been through, she is just doing 
great,” Julie said. “She brings us so much joy. She is an absolute 
blessing.” 

*Pseudonyms were used to protect privacy.
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When patients were unable to 
receive in-person care, our feeding 
team created an effective solutionRecipe for Success

When COVID-19 arose, it presented significant  
difficulties for multidisciplinary programs like feeding, 
which brings together gastroenterologists, psychologists, 
nurse practitioners, occupational therapists, speech-language 
pathologists, dietitians, and other staff. 

“The multidisciplinary approach is great, because we can catch 
things that a single perspective might have missed if they 
were working in isolation,” said Sean Logie, PhD, pediatric 
psychologist and coordinator of feeding psychology services at 
MWPH. “When COVID-19 hit, we still wanted to be able to meet 

with families in our evaluation, feeding, and follow-up clinics 
so we could get families some help while we worked on how to 
bring people back in safely.”

The feeding program is composed of multiple levels of 
intervention, including initial feeding evaluation and follow- 
up clinics, outpatient feeding therapy, a multifamily group 
feeding therapy program, and the intensive, six-week feeding  
day program.

MWPH’s feeding program significantly changes the lives of 
children who are not able to eat the nutritious food they need 
for healthy growth. They may have complex medical needs that 
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make feeding difficult, or there may be behavioral or emotional 
responses to some aspect of feeding that makes it difficult for 
the child — and, by extension, the family.

With innovation, creativity, teamwork, and determination, 
MWPH’s feeding team was able to tailor all of their programs 
— including the feeding day program – to a model that blends 
in-person and virtual elements. At first, the team used secure 
videoconferencing software to conduct virtual visits. The patient 
and family would wait in a private “exam room,” and providers 
would cycle in one by one to meet with the patient. It required 
coordination and education for both patients and providers, but 
soon the process was working smoothly.

Next, the team adopted a hybrid model for the feeding day 
program, combining half-day in-person therapy with at-home 
therapy using Zoom. The hybrid program launched June 1. 
“This hybrid approach has been working really well,” said 
Amanda Warner, RN, feeding day registered nurse at MWPH. 

“It allows us to maximize the number of patients we can see 
safely, and the families love being able to do part of the program 
at home.”

The program has achieved great success, helping children meet 
their feeding goals while also keeping patients, as well as MWPH 
providers and staff, safe. The hybrid model has also resulted in 
some unexpected benefits. For the first time, providers could 
see families in their home environments as they fed their child 
a meal. Feedback from parents and providers has been great: 
parents and caregivers are involved in the training right away, 
and the feeding team can develop a stronger treatment plan by 
seeing the family at home.

“My daughter Donna (6) had an incredible experience in the 
Feeding Day program. This was her second time in the program 
and she really benefitted from the hybrid approach,” said Maria, 
Donna’s mom. “It really helped us find a routine as a family and 
Donna’s eating has improved drastically. Thank you to the team 
for all their help and support.”

“It is the perfect recipe for success,” Dr. Logie said.

100% of the children in the first  
hybrid feeding day program cohort 

achieved all of their treatment goals. 
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Our new, state-of-the-art software platform makes it  
easier to provide the excellent care MWPH is known for

Introducing KidCare 

On November 1, 2019, MWPH celebrated the  
culmination of years of planning and preparation when the 
hospital’s new electronic health record (EHR) — KidCare 
— went live. Led by the hospital’s information systems 
department, the effort pulled staff from across the hospital 
into a team of KidCare super users who worked tirelessly to 
create each workflow and screen in the interface. The team 
worked for over a year to get KidCare ready for launch.

“KidCare offers a modern platform with good reliability. It also 
represents a whole new level of complexity for the information 
systems department – we went from three servers to over 70,” 
said Tim Brady, director of information systems at MWPH. 
“This project would not have been possible to execute without 
our core team of more than 40 dedicated individuals, who really 
did the lion’s share of the work.”
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“Our implementation team has done an unbelievable job. The 
system is working well, ensuring patient safety and supporting 
our providers in delivering great care. Best of all, it will continue 
to grow with us and evolve as new technology comes out,” said 
Sheldon J. Stein, MWPH’s president and CEO.

After the software went live, the team was busy for several 
months going through the stabilization process, making 
sure every cog in the machine was working the way it should. 
Now, the team is focused on optimizing the software, making 
enhancements and adding tweaks to make the user experience 
better and better.

“In the clinic that I manage, part of the hospital’s Lead 
Poisoning Treatment Program, KidCare has been fantastic. 
Because it is an interdisciplinary clinic with providers from 
many areas all seeing the patient in the clinic, they all have notes 
and instructions for the family. KidCare makes it easy to bring 
all of those notes together into a single after-visit summary for 
the parents,” said Barbara Moore, NP, who also served as the 
KidCare project’s provider champion and led the provider and 
ambulatory teams.

The modern software features many user-friendly details, from 
extra safety checks and alerts to helpful pop-ups and web-based 
navigation tools. “We now have much friendlier screens. They 
are interactive, they pop up safety messages, and there is a lot 
more on the screen for providers to evaluate, from allergies 
to drug contraindications,” said Heather Dewan, manager 
of information systems at MWPH. “We have also updated 
documents for all providers so that they truly flow from the 
beginning of the appointment or assessment to the end. 
Everything they need is on one screen.”

KidCare played a large role in the hospital’s ability to provide 
innovative care delivery in the wake of COVID-19. “We were able 
to adapt to COVID-19 and provide remote access to everyone 
who needed it,” Brady said. “At one point, we had more than 100 
people accessing KidCare remotely.”

Congratulations to the whole MWPH team on completing a 
process that will benefit our patients for years to come.

What is an EHR? 
EHRs (also referred to as electronic medical 
records, or EMRs) are software systems that 
allow providers to manage a patient’s care more 
effectively by storing all of a patient’s health data 
in one place. Providers can see accurate, up-to-
date details of a patient’s medical history, from 
test results to treatment plans. EHRs also make 
it easier for all members of a patient’s care team 
to communicate, coordinate, and collaborate — 
which is essential for MWPH’s multidisciplinary 
approach and complex, medically fragile patients.

10   Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital FY 2020 Annual Report    11



We’re different from acute care hospitals that focus on emergent 

conditions; we’re a specialty hospital that helps children recover 

from illness and injury. From quick outpatient visits to longer stays, 

we’re here to support children’s healing, to get them back home, 

back to school, and back to their lives. MWPH’s multidisciplinary 

team works with both the child and the family to create a 

supportive and healing environment both here and at home. 

Inpatient Services    
The Lawrence C. and Sheila S. Pakula Center for Infant 
Specialty Care (CISC)* serves babies who no longer need to be 
in a NICU, yet need a medically stable environment to ensure 
their growth, feeding, and readiness to go home. Our staff 
treats babies who are born prematurely, with feeding issues or 
pulmonary disease, or are weaning off of medication. Our goal is 
to prepare babies and their families to go home together. 

The Pediatric Complex Care Program* transitions children 
with chronic or complex medical illnesses to home. While 
assisting children in becoming medically ready for life at home, 
MWPH provides families the knowledge and skills to meet all 
complex care needs. 

The Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation Program helps 
children recover from traumatic injuries, illness or surgery, 
such as limb reconstruction following multiple fractures, post-
surgical orthopedic rehabilitation, management of burns or 
wounds, neurological disorders, spinal cord injury, amputation 
or brain injury. 

Day Programs    
Our Hospital Day Programs provide daytime treatment for 
children who require intensive interventions for rehabilitation 
or feeding needs and incorporate therapies and medical 
treatment with meals, educational services and other activities.

Accreditations     
Our accreditations include: 

•	 The Joint Commission 

•	 College of American Pathologists (CAP) 

•	 CARF International — the Commission on Accreditation of 
Rehabilitation Facilities — for the Comprehensive Integrated 
Inpatient Rehabilitation Program and Pediatric Specialty Care 

•	 American Psychological Association (Psychology Internship) 

•	 The Johns Hopkins Pediatric Sleep Center at Mt. Washington 
Pediatric Hospital is also certified by the American Academy of 
Sleep Medicine. 

•	 The Child Life Program at MWPH has been granted 
accreditation by The Association of Child Life Professionals. 
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Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital is a place where children  
with complex medical conditions can get the integrated care they need. 



Outpatient Services   
Specialized pediatric outpatient clinics and services are available in our 
Rosenberg Outpatient Center. 

•	 Autism Spectrum Center * 

•	 Balance

•	 Brain Injury *

•	 Burn and Wound Care 

•	 Cardiology 

•	 Concussion Evaluation  
and Management 

•	 Dermatology 

•	 Developmental Disorders * 

•	 Diabetes Management * 

•	 Endocrinology 

•	 Feeding Day Treatment Program 

•	 Feeding Evaluation 

•	 Fiberoptic Endoscopic  
Evaluation of Swallow 

•	 Gastroenterology

•	 Gynecology

•	 Lead Poisoning

•	 Learning Assessment Center 

•	 Movement Disorders 

•	 Neurodevelopmental Services 

•	 Neuropsychology

•	 Neurosurgery

•	 Nutrition Services 

•	 Nutritional Rehabilitation 

•	 Orthopedics 

•	 Physiatry * 

•	 Primary Care 

•	 Psychiatry 

•	 Psychology * 

•	 Pulmonology 

•	 Radiology Services: Digital X-ray, 
Gastrointestinal Contrast Studies 
and Swallow Studies 

•	 Rehabilitation: OT, PT, 
Audiology, Speech and Adaptive 
Equipment *u

•	 Sleep Testing and Evaluation * 

•	 Surgery

•	 Weight Management and  
Healthy Living 

* MWPH services also offered at UM Capital Region Health. 
u MWPH services also offered at Mt. Washington Pediatric Community Rehabilitation 
Services in Harford County. 
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“Alexa is awesome! She finds positive 
words to say and celebrates my son’s 
hard work and successes during and 
after therapy. There is a clear plan 
and realistic goals in place for him. 
We are so fortunate to have her!” 

Patient Parent 

“All the services exceeded our 
expectations. Dr. Satpute is very 

patient, intelligent, and responsive 
with the nurses. Mr. David, Catherine, 

and Amanda were outstanding.” I 
just want to say thank you from the 

bottom of our hearts.“  
Madina’s Parents

“All of the nurses on the 6th floor 
(Prince George’s location) were 

extremely helpful. They all took the 
time to explain things to me about 
my son and were very informative. 

They also made me feel at home the 
best that they could. I have to admit, 

I miss a lot of them already.”   
Samantha Malfi, Patient Parent

Grateful Patients:



A Year of Caring 
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Generous Community Support 

Ruth’s Chris Steak House Lunches  
A total of 840 lunches were 

donated for staff at our Baltimore 
and Prince George’s locations. 

Much Needed PPE   
Kevin Conklin, Foundation Board 
2nd Vice Chair and patient parent, 

generously donated 150 face shields 
for the hospital staff.  

Hospital Week Meals    
Our partners from the Mt. Washington 

Tavern, Green Spring Station and  
Primo Pasta Kitchen donated 275 lunches 

for our Hospital Week celebration.

Williams Family Gifts  
Baltimore Raven and patient parent, 
Brandon Williams, along with wife 

Alyssa, donated 12,000 ear loop masks 
and made a $20,000 gift to provide 
food for neighboring communities.    

Family Meals  
The Armstrong family provided  
40 lunches from Woodrow’s BBQ  

for patient parents to enjoy. 

DIY Mask Campaign  
More than 5,000 masks were donated, 

including 1,825 from Baltimore Heritage 
and Modern Quilters’ Guilds and  

900+ from Million Mask Challenge.

“I give because I need to make sure miracles continue to happen and it is the right thing to do.  
MWPH is special because it is truly a place where miracles do happen.” 

Ajoke Ajayi-Akintade, MD, 
Neurodevelopmental Pediatrician, MWPH Assistant Medical Director and Donor
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Giving During COVID:

Nearly $200,000 
raised with a portion 
designated to 
launch the Employee 
Assistance Fund

252 donors
78 new donors

85,495 meals 
provided to the 
community  

5,000+ DIY masks 
and 15,000 surgical 
masks donated

MINIs for Our Minis  
Priority 1 Automotive Group dropped by 
with several MINIs filled with toys for 
our Holiday Toy Shop in December! 

White Coats for Black Lives  
Hospital staff gathered to  

observe this national moment  
calling for social justice. 

First Responders Parade   
Our partners at the Northern District 

Police Department organized a parade 
to celebrate our organizations’ efforts 

surrounding the pandemic.

GIVING TUESDAY:

$48,933 total raised

188 staff gifts

93.6% dollar increase 
over previous year  

61% donor increase 
over previous year



Year in Review July 2019 we announced the 
official start of our Community 
Health Advisory Board (CHAB). 
Members of the board include 
elected officials, community 
partners, Foundation Board 

members, physicians and staff 
who will help to guide our 
community benefit efforts.

The 20th Annual Golf 
Tournament was a huge 
success! It was a great 

day of golf and we raised 
$68,000 for MWPH —  

our best year yet!​

We hosted our annual 
Holiday Toy Shop 

for patient families, 
providing free gifts 

and holiday cheer for 
everyone involved.

The MWP Foundation funded 
a new, infant-size, high-

fidelity mannequin for the 
Simulation Lab. The new 

doll, named Channing which 
arrived last fall, is a significant 

technological upgrade that 
better meets the training needs 

of both staff and caregivers. 

We were happy to welcome Senator 
Antonio Hayes and representatives from 

the office of Delegate Tony Bridges 
for a visit in January. We discussed 
Channing’s Law, which advocates to 

require training and a skills review check 
for nurses who care for medically fragile 
children in their homes. Mia Matthews, 
(in black and yellow) Channing’s mom, 
championed the legislation last year.

Our athletes were off on 
another summer adventure 
to Park City Utah’s National 

Ability Center. They 
enjoyed adaptive cycling, 
rock climbing, swimming, 

kayaking, a challenge course 
and so much more.
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Abilities Adventures 
July 13-20, 2019

Start of CHAB
July 30, 2019

Golf Tournament 
September 25, 2019

Senator Antonio Hayes Visit 
January 6, 2020

Channing (Sim Baby) Arrives 
December 13, 2019

Holiday Toy Shop
December 17, 2019



We are so grateful for our 
partnership with Spirit 
of Children! In October, 

they hosted their 12th(!) 
Halloween party at MWPH 
for all our patients and 

their families complete with 
costumes, crafts, and goodies!

Our Bubbles for Babies event at 
the Mt. Washington Tavern was 
a huge success! Thanks to the 

attendees, bubbly vendors and the 
Tavern for an amazing night full 

of tasty drinks, delicious food and 
great company benefiting the kids 
at MWPH! The event raised $1,500 

for the hospital.

Our staff is AMAZING! This 
year’s Giving Tuesday raised 
a total of $47,340 for the 
hospital and the children 
we serve. Thank you to 

everyone who continues to 
make an impact every day 
in the lives of our patients.

MWPH is grateful to have 
partnered with so many 

amazing organizations to 
alleviate the impact this 
pandemic has had on our 

Baltimore community. We’ve 
focused on food security, 

health literacy, mask 
distributions and blood drives.

Special thanks to Brian Horn 
and fiancee Veida McCampbell 

along with Jerry Gutierrez, Owner, 
Taco Fiesta, for donating a Taco 
Tuesday dinner for our families 
and staff this past February.

Our Storybook Gala Silent 
Auction, held in May, 
featured 43 packages 
and raised a total of 

$17,000+ for the MWPH 
COVID-19 Response Fund! 

16   Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital FY 2020 Annual Report    17

Bubbles for Babies 
October 16, 2019

Giving Tuesday 
December 3, 2019

Spirit Halloween 
October 16, 2019

Community Food Drive
April 16, 2020

Gala Online Auction
May 6-9, 2020

Taco Fiesta Dinner Donation 
February 11, 2020
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Jim Gordon
Damien Green
Alex Hargadon
Amy Hart
Diane Hawes
Katie Hecht
Chrissie Heimer
Courtney Heimer
Courtney Heitmiller
Janice Hickey
Heather Hoffman
Donald W. Holaday, Jr.
Gabrielle Horchos
Brian A. Horn
Emily Hotz
Mark Hotz
David Hoying
Annie Hutter
Eric Hutter
Linda Hutter
Raigan Hutter
Ryan Hutter
Meryl Hutzler
Carol Hylton
Mary Jacobs
Lynn Jacobson
KoSheila Johnson
Sonya Johnson-Branch
Harper Johnston, PhD
Kecia Judson

Kristen Kanaras
Melanie Kelleher
Sean Kelly
Rachel Kennedy
Joseph Kenny
Meghan Kieffer
Oluwaseyi Kintunde
Vivian Kipperman
Janet Klein
Mike Klugo
Erin Knott
Alyssa Kohler
Susan Kraska
Shivani Kumaresan
Sherry Kurland
Melissa Lala
Kelly Lane
Alyssa LeVie
Nancy Lillibridge
Tiereny Lloyd
Tessa Lutton
Howard Maleson
Pam Maly-Cordell
Sophia Maly-Cordell
Coleman Manning
Maimunah Marah
Jessica Markison
Jennifer Marshall
Paul Marshall
Liz Masom
Taniesha Massey
James Mast
Raymond E. McCoy
Alexa McCulloch
Rhea McDonald
Abigail McKenna
Gail McLean
Joe McNees
Karen Medairy
Mary Denise Messineo
Esther Meth
Daijah Miles
Jim Mitich
Brendan V. Moag
Christie Moag
Elizabeth Monk, PsyD
Jacqueline Moore-Williams
Kelly Myerson
Sarah Nguyen
Stephen A. Nichols, MD 
Shazia Ofwono
Laurie Okin
Danielle Onheiser
Rebecca Ostroski (Flynn)
Katie Pabich
Frank R. Palmer
Sarah Pargan
Rachana Patani
Chris Patterson
Christy Pazzanese
Cherie Peay
Lauren Perlin

 Volunteers
THANK YOU! Your dedication helps make a difference in the lives of so many children.

Tessy Peters
Falista Phalwas
Kathy Poehler
JoAnn Presbitero
Denise Pudinski
Danielle Raines, PsyD 
Craig Rauser
Kayla Renehan
Carolyn Reuland
Bo Rice 
Ashley Rich
Jeanette Rockefeller
Troy Rodgers
Karen Rosenberg
Shenna Ross
Stephanie Ross
Chandea Rowley
Jacqueline Roycroft
Jane Sacks
Debbie Sadlowski
Maya Satz
Renae Scheiber
Blair Schnitzer
Tracey Schultz
Stephanie Shafer
Blake Sheehan
Paige Sheehan
Barbra Skarzyski
Beatrice Smith
Rebecca Sosa

Rachel Spangler
Cheryl Spedden
Justina Starobin
Brandyn Stein
Sue Stein
Sheila Stern
Rebecca Stevenson
Bracha Strimber
Bailey Susic
Kelsey Talarico
Michelle Tweedie
Alycia VanHorn
Amy VanVeelen
Caroline Von Neida
Noah Wallack
Amanda Warner
Angela Wenman
Kathleen Wetzel
Samantha Wilkins
Shannon Wills
JoAnne Wilson
Laurie Wingate
Ellen Wingert
Lila Wisotzki
Saiah Yates
Susan You
Deborah Youngblood
Maria Patricia Yu
Allison Zippert

Fundraising Trends:

GIVING TOTALS

$883,957

$2,736,378

$3,256,072$1,997,633

$3,202,393

FY 2016 FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019 FY 2020

DONORS PARTICIPATION

756 759

1,016

925
861
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ANNUAL FUND DONOR LIST
Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital gratefully acknowledges gifts made between July 1, 2019 and June 30, 2020. If we have made an omission or an 
error, please contact us at 410-578-5315 or development@mwph.org so that we can correct our records.

 MIRACLE MAKERS  
    ($500,000-$999,999) 
State of Maryland

 HAPPY HILLS SOCIETY  
    ($100,000-$499,999) 
D.F. Dent & Company, Inc.
Harvey M. Meyerhoff Fund
Hearst Foundations, Inc.
M&T Bank
Mr. Hanan Sibel

 HEAL AND GROW SOCIETY  
    ($50,000-$99,999)
Mr. Francis X. Gallagher, Jr.
Mrs. Sandra D. Hess
Dr. and Mrs. Edward L. Perl

 FOUNDER'S CIRCLE  
    ($10,000-$49,000)
Anonymous (4)
The Betten Family - Ann, Alan, Sam and Leah
Big Steaks Management, LLC
Dr. Frona A. Brown and Family
Ms. Andrea Brown-Gee and Mr. Stephan Gee
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew L. Cohen and family 
Chris and Vicky Compton Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Conklin
Eliasberg Family Foundation, Inc.
France-Merrick Foundation
Fund for Educational Excellence
Mr. James J. Gordon and Mr. Noah S. Kodeck
H&S Bakery, Inc.
HHS ASPR
The Michael S. Hollins Foundation
Hord Coplan Macht, Inc.
The Jill Fox Memorial Fund, Inc.
Johns Hopkins Medicine
Mr. William E. Karlson
MCB Real Estate, LLC
The Morris A. Mechanic Foundation, Inc.
The Mt. Washington Tavern
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. New
Priority 1 Automotive Group
Raskin Global
Beryl J. Rosenstein, MD and Frona A. Brown, PhD
The Rothschild Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Nirav G. Shah and Dr. Parul M. Shah
Spirit Halloween Superstores, LLC
Thomas Wilson Foundation
University of Maryland Medical System
Verdence Capital Advisors
The Whiting-Turner Contracting Company
Mr. and Mrs. Brandon Williams

 PARTNERS IN HEALING  
    ($5,000-$9,999) 
A.C. Israel Foundation, Inc.
UM Baltimore Washington Medical Center
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Bandelin

CarNow
CCS Fundraising
Continental Realty Corporation
Corporate & Government Asset Capital
Ms. S. Tracy Coster
Rich and Susan Dubroff
EMJAY Engineering and Construction Co, Inc.
Mr. George W. Gephart*
Goldseker Foundation
Mr. Benjamin K. Greenwald
Harford County Government
JM&A Group
Dr. Virginia A. Keane and Mr. Christopher Carver
Med-IQ
Phyllis and Harvey M. Meyerhoff
Nora Roberts Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Pudinski
Mr. Kevin W. Sowers, MSN, RN, FAAN
Tito’s Handmade Vodka
UBS - The Harris Gibson Group

 1922 CIRCLE  
    ($1,922-$4,999) 
Mr. Jay Abarbanel
Acorn Alcinda Foundation Inc.
Aflac
Anonymous (2)
Armstrong Dixon Advisor Group, Inc.
Ballard Spahr LLP
Baltimore City Community College
Bank of America Merrill Lynch
Blue Knights International
Breakthru Beverage
CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield
Collective RCM
Comprehensive Pharmacy Services
Constellation, an Exelon Company
Convergint Technologies
Covenant Guild, Inc.
Cox Automotive
Mr. John Cusack
Dataprise
DHG Dealerships
DoublePositive
Driven Media Group
East Coast Building Services, Inc.
Effectv - a Comcast Company
Enterprise
Exelon Foundation
ezStorage
Frank & Klatsky Wealth Management
Drs. Kenny and Jennie Gelfand
GGM Wealth Advisors
Mr. Judah S. Gudelsky
Heritage Financial Consultants, LLC
Johns Hopkins Children’s Center
Mrs. Barbara Katz
KPMG, LLP
La Scala Ristorante
The Law Office of Posner & Cord

Leach Wallace Associates, Inc.
Lee Tessier Team of Tessier Real Estate
LifeBridge Health
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Loughlin
Ms. Jennifer L. Meyerhoff
Navin, Haffty & Associates
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Patani
Penney Design Group, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald R. Peterson
Point Breeze Credit Union
The Ravens Foundation, Inc.
Sawyer Wealth Management
Mr. G. Daniel Shealer and Ms. Susie Chisolm
Slotnick Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton W. Smith
Ms. Dee Anna Sobczak
Ms. Justina and Mr. Brad Starobin
STC Consulting Services, LLC
Strategic Factory
Sysco Corporation
The Trexler Foundation, Inc.
UM Rehabilitation & Orthopaedic Institute
United Way of Central Maryland
The Waterfront Hotel
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Wayne
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis H. Weinman

 CHAMPION’S CIRCLE  
    ($1,000-$1,921) 
Dr. Ajoke Akintade and Mr. Julius Akintade
automotiveMastermind
B&L Electric Co., Inc.
The Baltimore Ravens
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Mrs. Edith H. Bernstein
The Campbell Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Gino Caponi
Ms. Linda Carson
CloudWave
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Conley
Mr. William J. Dolan and Ms. Mary Jean Foggo
Exclusive Motorcars
Ms. Sharon Fitzmaurice
Mrs. Elizabeth Glass
Mr. and Mrs. Wes Guckert

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Guest
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Hauser
Kappa Guild, Inc.
Mr. Jack Kent
The Keystone Mountain Lakes Regional 
Council of Carpenters
Kiwanis Club of Towson - Timonium  
   Foundation, Inc.
Mad River Foundation
Ms. Jessica Markison
Mason Dixon Chapter of N.C.R.S., Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Mayers
MileOne Autogroup
The Miller Family Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey L. Miller
Mitchell Beverage of Maryland, LLC
MSK Partners
National Lumber
Network For Good
Mr. Thomas S. Paullin
Mr. Joseph Piskor
Republic National Distributing Company
Mr. Robert Rice
Brett and Vicky Rogers
The Lois Rosenfield Caring Fund
Ms. Nancy D. Savage
Scaffold Resource, LLC
Dr. Ronald Silverman and Dr. Penny Brown
Sinclair Broadcasting Group, Inc.
Mr. Earnie Standley
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Stoler
Ms. Bailey Susic and Mr. Craig Rauser
Ms. Teresa A. Taber
Mr. H. Boyd Wylie, III
Ziger|Snead Architects
The Zolet Lenet and Fink Group

 CHAIRMAN’S SOCIETY  
    ($500-$999)
Mr. and Mrs. M. Shane Abernathy
Acme Paper & Supply Co., Inc.
Anonymous
Arrow Parking
Steven Band, PhD and Eve Band, PhD
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DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
Our team of active and engaged volunteer leaders helping MWPH to identify 
and connect to community resources. 

Michael A. Allen
Greg Armstrong
Matthew L. Cohen
Venetta Conley
George J. Dover, MD
Richard A. Eliasberg
Sonya Goodman
Benjamin K. Greenwald
Christine Heimer

Sandra D. Hess
Heather Hoffman
Harper Johnston, PhD
Melvin L. Kelly
Jessica Markison
Phyllis C. Meyerhoff
Lawrence C. Pakula, MD
Lauren Perlin

Ronald R. Peterson
Leonard Raskin
Beryl J. Rosenstein, MD
Blake Sheehan
Hanan Sibel
Sheldon J. Stein
Roslyn Stoler
David Volosov



Rachel and Steven Bloom
Dr. and Mrs. Michael R. Camp
Carebridge Corporation
Chesapeake Telephone Systems, Inc.
Mrs. Sally Chinnis
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Cockrum
Ms. Alison Cohen
Dr. Joseph M. Collaco and Ms. Aarti Shah
Comm-Tronics, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Silas M. Creech, Jr.
David W. Buck Family Foundation, Inc.

Ms. Betsy Day
Mr. and Mrs. Eric M. DeCosta
Doug Hopple Inc. T/A Rathell Motors
Dr. and Mrs. George J. Dover
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ellis
EPRO
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Epstein
Fick Bros Roofing & Exterior Remodeling Co.
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. Carson Heimer
Mr. Brian A. Horn and  
   Ms. Veida S. McCampbell
Harper Johnston, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Kelleher
Mr. and Mrs. Kory Kennedy
La Cuchara
Mrs. Andrea Laporte
Mr. Samuel E. Lauderdale
Dr. and Mrs. George A. Lentz
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Lindenstruth
Mr. Raymond E. McCoy
McGrew Equipment Co.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry E. Merriken III
Michael Glass Law Firm
Mr. and Mrs. Adam H. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Neidig
Mr. and Mrs. Seth R. Okin
Mr. Adam Pattisall
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred A. Pietsch
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Prada
Mr. Andrew Freedman and Ms. JoAnn Presbitero
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Raskin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rigali
Ms. Mary Robinson

Mr. Troy Rodgers
Mr. and Mrs. Jules H. Rosenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Ross
Mr. Alistar Russell
Frances and Howard Schloss Family  
   Philanthropic Fund
Ms. Rachael Serra
Mr. Scott Skidmore
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Smyth
Pat Steele, DVM
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon J. Stein

Mr. Michael A. Stoltz
Verizon Foundation
David and Tamar Volosov Family Fund
Voya
Mr. Duane Whorley
Mr. Robert C. Williams II
Karen Willing, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Wolf III, Esq.

 PRESIDENT’S SOCIETY  
    ($250-$499)
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Akehurst
Ms. Sally C. Altman
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ammann
Tikee Aparece, MD
Ms. Lisa Arce-Williams
Ms. Mary Perl Azrael
Ms. Katie Bankard
Ms. Lanette Battles
Mr. Eric Benzer
Ms. Kathleen Bernstein
Ms. Carrie Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. Erik J. Bissonnette
Mr. Richard Blanchard
Ms. Vera Bolling-Hammett
Mr. and Mrs. Reed Booker
Ms. Paula Bragg
Mr. George Cassis
Tina L. Cheng, MD and Ken Conca, PhD
Chesapeake Search Partners
Ms. Judith S. Clark
Classic Interiors LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Zach Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. David Conn
Ms. Lisa Cox

Mr. and Mrs. J. Daniel Coy
Mr. Steve Daly
Ms. Donna Davis
Ms. Sally de Arruda
Ms. Stephanie de Wit
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Delach
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Delaney
Ms. Barbara Dent
Ms. Jill Feinberg and Mr. David Fishkin
Ms. Kimberly Flood
Ms. Jennifer Freeman
Dr. and Mrs. Travis Ganunis
Ms. Sandra Levi Gerstung
Ms. Anna Gonzaga
Ms. Charisse Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas W. Hamilton III
Mr. and Mrs. Jennifer Harrington
Ms. Beth Diehl-Svrjcek 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Dunbar 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Faint 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Hawes
Mr. James Hedeman
Ms. Heather Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Hord
Ms. Meryl Hutzler
Ms. Michele Jacobs
Mr. Jeffrey Johnson
Mr. Jwauren Johnson
Ms. Knickkia Johnson-Hall
Mr. Alan Kanner
Dr. Richard M. Katz and  
   Mrs. Martha Lessman Katz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lagas
Ms. Eileen F. Lamasa
Mr. Brian Lipsky
Mr. John McCarthy
Mr. Chris McMahan
Medtronic
Dr. and Mrs. Ryan Miller
MINI of Baltimore
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan V. Moag
Mr. Brandon Mueller
Mr. Thomas Munns
Mr. Ernest Norris
Ms. Raechelle Norton
Ms. Barbara Nosek
Mr. Stephen Oliner and Mrs. Jane Epstein
Ms. Danielle Onheiser
Mr. Brian Pacen
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Pozanek
Ms. Melissa Privitera
Ms. Juanita Reid
Ms. Rina Rhyne
Ms. Emily Riley
Mr. Michael Ruocco
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Sawyer
Ann Scheimann, MD
Ms. Yvonne Scudder
Mr. and Mrs. James Servance, Jr.
Mr. Armand Shank
Ms. Blake Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. David Shulman
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert J. Siegel
Mrs. Marsha Stoller
Stone Hill Design Associates
Ms. Anne K. Stratton
Mr. and Mrs. E. Pete Summerfield
Mr. Peter Sutcliffe
Mr. Timothy Turnage
Ms. Marisa Waxman
Ms. Dolores K. White
Mr. and Mrs. David Wingate
Ms. Kimberly Wolff
Mrs. Susan A. Wolman and Family
Woodmoor Pharmacy & Medical
Mr. and Ms. Ryan Zimmerman

 CENTENNIAL SOCIETY   
    ($100-$249)
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Abarbanel
Ms. Amanda Aberg
Ms. Lynn E. Abeshouse
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Abosch
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Allen
Mr. Anthony Alston
Anonymous (8)
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Armacost
Mrs. Monica Atkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Attman
Mrs. Janice Babus
Ms. Lisa Bailey

Ms. Ericka Barnes
Mr. Paul Bastide
Mr. Recco Beaufort
Mr. Robert Bennett, Jr.
Ms. Christina Bevans
Mr. and Mrs. Marc P. Blum
Mrs. Carolyn Bohon and Mr. Norton Bohon
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Bragg
Dr. and Mrs. Dennis Brave
Mrs. Ann K. Brown
Dr. Tamara and Mr. Tripp Burgunder
Mr. Francis Callender
Ms. Bryna Campbell
Car Donation Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Carey
Ms. Sharmaine Carlton
Ms. Robin A. Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Casel
Ms. Merrill Chaus
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Ches
Chesapeake Employers Insurance
Coal Fire Pizza of Hunt Valley
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold G. Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Cohen
Mrs. Eileen W. Cohn
Ms. Nancy M. Cormeny
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Coughlan
Dr. Bernadette Crowder-Johnson and  
   Mr. Charles Johnson
Ms. Laura Daugherty
Ms. Elise Dausch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Davison
Ms. Kasey Dayhoff
Mrs. Michelle E. Demeule-Hayes
Mrs. Heather Dewan
Mr. Anthony DiBartolomeo
Ms. LaShonda Dixon
Mr. Robert F. Doherty
Ms. Victoria M. Dorsey
Ms. Natasha Duncan
Mrs. Barbara R. Eichner
Ms. Yaffa Elefant
Mr. Jonathan H. Elkind and Ms. Suzanne Mintz
Mrs. Paula Epstein
Ms. Mary Louise Eshel
Ms. Shawntell G. Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Falcone
Ms. Megan Feeley
Ms. Debra Fike
Ms. Ashley Finch
Ms. Eve W. Finley
Mr. and Mrs. Martin M. Fisher III
Flowers & Fancies
Ms. Joyce Frankel
Ms. Kristina Frazier
Ms. Lois Frieder
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Frisch
Ms. Elle Gault
Ms. Tere Geckle
Ms. Courtney Gengler
Mr. and Mrs. Alan E. Gersh
Ms. Rachel Gilligan
Mr. and Mrs. Norman J. Glick
Mrs. Carole Glowacki
Mrs. Louise G. Goldberg
Ms. Precious Gonzalez
Ms. Kathleen A. Gray
Mr. Damien A. Green
Mr. and Mrs. Murray Hankin
Mr. David Harrah
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Harris
Ms. Amy Hauter
Lorena Hawkins, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Hettleman
Mr. and Mrs. David Hewes
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony H. Hilditch
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel K. Himmelrich, Sr.
Mrs. Judith Hobbs
Ms. Katherine B. Hogan
Mr. Lloyd Honeyghan
Mr. Duvall Howard
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Huether
Ms. Linnea Hughes
Ms. Jessica Huncher
Mrs. Linda Hutter
Ms. Janet Immink
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford G. Jacobson
JBD Clothiers
Ms. Wolansa Jilcha
Ms. Ann Johnston
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COMMUNITY HEALTH ADVISORY BOARD 
Members of the board include elected officials, community partners, 
Foundation Board members, physicians and staff who help to guide our 
community benefit efforts. 

Trina Adams
Kisha Banks
Jameliah Blount
P. David Bramble
Tony Bridges
Matthew L. Cohen
Travis Ganunis, MD

Eli Getzoff, PhD
Michelle Hanover
Abigail Malischostak
Valerie Matthews
Will McCabe
Jimmy Mitchell
Ruth Ann Norton

Edward L. Perl, MD
Malkia Pipkin
Isaac Schleifer
Kaliq Simms
Alan Taylor 
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Ms. Shanna Jones
Jeffrey Kahn, PhD and Mrs. Orlee E. Kahn
Ms. Erica Kamsch
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Kargon
Ms. Mandeep Kaur
Ms. Amy Kline
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Kline
Mr. John Kocul
Ms. Jessica Koehler
Ms. Delia Konizeski
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley J. Kraska
Mr. and Mrs. Kaleb Kroger
Rishi Kundi, MD
Ms. Heather Lawless
Ms. Laurie Lessans
Mr. and Mrs. Mark D. Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Levin
Ms. Beatrice Lewis
Ms. Ruth Luciani
Mr. and Mrs. James Maddock
Mrs. Nancy Maguire
Ms. Joanne A. Mandato
Mr. Coleman Manning
Ms. Merri Beth Markey
Ms. Rita Massimini
Mr. and Mrs. Joel M. Matz
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Matz
Ms. LaTonia May-Brown
Ms. Rhea McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen McLaughlin
Ms. Carole Miller
Ms. Mary D. Miller and Mr. Charles S. Hirsch
Elizabeth Monk, PsyD
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Moran
Mr. Carl A. Mueller
Mr. John Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Najac
Ms. Cheryl Neidig
Mr. Ted Niederman
Ms. Eileen D. O’Brien

Mr. Stanley G. Oldroyd
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Oros
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore B. Oshrine
Mr. Andrew Parker
Ms. Nancy Parker
Allan Pass, PhD and Mrs. Lisa Pass
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Passano III
Ms. Christine Patterson
Mr. Cardell Payne, Jr.
Ms. Betsy Pelovitz
Mr. and Mrs. Travis Pendergast
Penn-Mar Human Services
Ms. Pamela Phillips
Ms. Amesha Pittman
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Ploof
Points South Latin Kitchen
Mr. and Mrs. Grant Posner
Ms. Moana Powell
Ms. Shirley Price
Ms. Annette Quesenberry
Ms. Rachel Reid
Ms. Connie Rivere
Ms. Casey G. Rosenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Rosenberg
Mr. Paul M. Rosenberg
Jeffrey Rosenstock, MD
Ms. Rosalie Rosenzwog
Mrs. Natalie Rotolone
Mr. Harold Rottman
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Russell
Mrs. Cynthia Russo
Ms. Linda Ryder
Ms. Jane Sacks
Francisca Sarfo, Pharm.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Scharff
Ms. Brooke Schmelz
Ms. Margie J. Schwartz
Ms. Amalia B. Shedro
Ms. Hannah Shem-Tov
Ms. Karen Sirota

Horizon Society:

The Horizon Society recognizes supporters who have included  
Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital in their estate plans. The following  
are members of the Horizon Society:

For more information about becoming a member of the Horizon Society, 
please call Jennifer Meyerhoff, Director of Major Gifts, at 410-578-5038.

Ms. Catherine Wickes Alexander* 
Florence H. Austrian Trusts*
Mrs. M.E. Callaway Memorial Fund*
Ms. Ella M. Cohen*
Amelia D. and Albert D. Cover  
   Endowment Fund*
Ms. Florence R. Crawford* 
Ms. Lillian Denison*
Ms. Barbara Dent
Rich and Susan Dubroff
Louis & Hortense Kahn Eliasberg  
   Memorial Fund*
Samuel and Margaret Gorn  
   Foundation, Inc.*
The Solomon, Theresa and Maurice  
   Greenwald Memorial Fund*
Mrs. Sandra D. Hess
Ms. Lucille B. Holloway*
Clark and Jodi Lare

Mr. Bennett Linton*
Mr. and Mrs. Harry E. Merriken, III
Ms. Mary D. Miller and  
   Mr. Charles S. Hirsch
Mr. Thomas S. Paullin
The John Clarence Redman  
   and William Carroll Redman  
   Endowment Fund*
Ms. Marie V. Rice*
Ms. Carol F. Rosenberg*
Ms. Erna B. Schoenberg*
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon J. Stein
Mr. George L. Stern*
Ms. Naomi Ruth Markley Webster*
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Wilhelm*
The Helen C. Williams Fund* 
Ms. Judith Woody* 
Ms. Elizabeth Alice Wolf* 

*Deceased  

“I have spent a significant amount of 
my career working at Mt. Washington, 
and witnessed the day to day miracles 
of caring and rehabilitating children 
and their families. My husband and I 
wanted to continue supporting this 
work long after I leave.” -Susan Dubroff

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Slotnick
Ms. Sharesha Sneed
Ms. Carole A. Solomon
Ms. Teresa Spinks
Ms. Danielle Stewart
Ms. Leslie Storch
Ms. Susan Strait
Mrs. Ruth Strauss
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Strouse
Ms. Debra Summerfelt
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Sutton
Mrs. Susan Tagliaferro
Ms. Barbara A. Tejada
Mr. Richard C. Thoesen
Ms. Bronte Thomas
Ms. Sandi Timmins
Mr. Sebastian Tirado
TisBest Philanthropy
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. David VanHorn
Kamana Verma, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Warner
Ms. Melanie Warner
Mr. Edwin J. Weber, Jr.
Mr. Bryan Weisbrot
Ms. Atiya Wells
Ms. Anetta Williams
Ms. Virgina L. Williams
Mr. Walter A. Williams, Jr.
Ms. Lisa Wills
Dr. Andrew R. Wilson
Ms. Carol Wilson
Ms. Patricia D. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Virgil L. Wilson, Jr.
Ms. Victoria S. Wilt
Mrs. Ellen Wingert
Mr. Jason Wolcott
Ms. Paula Woodlon
Wurth Wood Group
Mrs. Judith A. Wyman
Ms. Tonya Yarborough
Mr. and Mrs. Brent M. Yeager
Ms. Susan Zuckert
Mr. and Mrs. Nello Zuech

 CIRCLE OF FRIENDS   
    ($1-$99)
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Abramson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Algeo
Mrs. Lynda Alper
Ms. El-Shawna Alston
AmazonSmile Foundation
Ms. Michele Amrhein
Mr. Mark Anderson
Ms. Sivia Andorksy
Anonymous (4)
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie L. Armacost
Mr. Bruce W. Armstrong
Mr. John Ashby
Ms. Andrea Ashton
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Awalt
Mrs. Ruth Bakal
Ms. Marcie Baker
Ms. Penny Bank
Mr. Scott Barham
Mr. Theodore S. Basik
Ms. Mary Alice Becker
Mr. and Mrs. John Beeman
Mr. Lee Belaga*

Ms. Willis Belgrave
Ms. Nicole Bent
Mr. Bernard L. Berkowitz
Ms. Alison Berry
Ms. Robbin Bianchi
Mrs. Janet E. Biles
Ms. Jessica Bizik
Ms. Katie Blaha
Ms. Rose Blakely
Ms. Shavonne Bland
Ms. Lois J. Bower
Mrs. Stefanie Bradley
Dr. and Mrs. Brian D. Briscoe
Ms. Chauntay Brogdon
Ms. Lauren Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Buckwalter
Ms. Maria Bulla
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Burkom
Mr. Erwin A. Burtnick
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Campbell
Mr. Timothy Camponeschi
Carewear
Ms. Twyla D. Cathion
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Clark, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. H. Jerry Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Jay M. Cohen
Ms. Norma E. Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Micah A. Coleman
Mr. Russell Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Cooper
Ms. La-Toya Coston
Mr. Benjamin Crabbs
Mr. Thomas Cranford
Ms. Kim Curtis
Mrs. Audrey Dagold
Mr. William Rex Danby-Cobbina
Ms. Stephanie D’Anna
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Davis
Mr. Bob Davison and Ms. Paula Katz
Ms. Sharon de Beaumont
Ms. Kate DeMattia
Ms. Rachel D. Demers
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund L. Dietz
Mr. Mamadou Dieye
Mrs. Sonya Dillon
Mr. John Duhamel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Durham, Jr.
Ms. Violet L. Ebbesen
Ms. Sharon Eckhaus
Ms. Cynthia Edmonds
Dr. Joseph Eisenberg and  
   Mrs. Harriet Porton
Ms. Leslie A. Engel
Mr and Mrs. William W. Ensor, Jr.
Ms. Marianne Erlichman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Feinberg
Ms. Susan Feldman
Ms. Michelle Felix
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Ferrara
Mr. Joel T. Fink
Ms. Christine Fisenne
Ms. Mindie Flamholz
Ms. Kristen Flemings
Mrs. Ronnie Footlick
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Fradkin
Mr. Joshua Freeman
Mr. Stuart Friedman
Mrs. Arline B. Frish
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HONORARY TRUSTEES
Edward D. Burger*
Richard A. Eliasberg
Nancy Gephart*
Sonya Goodman
J. Alex Haller, Jr., MD*
Margot Heller
Sandra D. Hess
Melvin L. Kelly
Misbah Khan, MD, MPH
Gerald M. Loughlin, MD
Phyllis C. Meyerhoff
William M. Passano, III
E. Allen Robinson*
Carole Sibel*
James R. Walker

MT. WASHINGTON  
PEDIATRIC FOUNDATION 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Beth Armacost 
Ann Eliasberg Bettenn
P. David Bramble
Rachel Bloom
Andrea Brown-Gee
Ben Carson, Jr.
Matthew L. Cohen (Chair) 
Kevin Conklin
Travis Ganunis, MD, FAAP
Jim Gordon 
Benjamin Greenwald
Kevin Hollins (Treasurer)
Dan Joerres
Thomas J. New
Frank Palmer
Ed Perl, MD, FAAP 
Lauren Perlin (Vice Chair)
Nirav Shah, MD
Sheldon J. Stein (Ex Officio)
Roslyn Stoler (Secretary)
Fred Wolf III, Esq.n

MT. WASHINGTON  
PEDIATRIC HOSPITAL 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Edward B. Chambers
Tina Cheng, MD, MPH
S. Tracy Costern 
Steven J. Czinn, MD
Karen E. Doyle, MBA, MS, RN,  
   NEA-BC, FAAN
David J. Hackam, MD, PhD
Cynthia Kelleher, MBA, MPH
Lawrence C. Pakula, MDn
Beryl J. Rosenstein, MD (Chair)
G. Daniel Shealer, Jr., Esq.n  
Kevin Sowers, MSN, RN, FAAN
Roslyn Stoler (Secretary)
Mohan Suntha, MD, MBA
Fred Wolf III, Esq.n (Vice Chair)
Matthew Cohen (Ex Officio)

Ms. Loraine L. Lobe
Ms. Karen Loewenberg
Mr. Scott Lombardi
Mr. and Mrs. Fred London
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Lox
Mr. and Mrs. Millard Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Macks
Ms. Arleyne Mason
Ms. Linda A. Melvin
Ms. Ellen Mendelsohn
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Merryman
Ms. Julia Meyerhoff
Ms. Daijah Miles
Mr. Gregory Miles
Mr. Robert Millar
Mr. Stephen A. Mintz
Ms. Kerry Mitchell
Mrs. Latonya Montgomery
Ms. Barbara Moore
Ms. Donna Morris-Snoussi
Ms. Laura Musse
Ms. Michelle Mutert
Mr. Derrek Myers
Ms. Alicia Napora
Mrs. Elisabeth S. Narrow
Mr. Martin Neff
Ms. Bonnie Nixon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Noll
Mr. James A. Norris and  
   Ms. Jennifer Belsinger
Mr. Timothy E. Nurvala
Ms. Nicole Obringer
Mrs. Bonnie Oletsky
Ms. Amy Orsini
Ms. Margaret A. Pass
Ms. Michelle Pazdan
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Perlin
Mrs. Sylvia B. Piven
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Plant
Mr. and Ms. Daniel Poney
Mr. and Mrs. Elias Rabinowitz
Ms. Bonnie Raffel
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Rallo
Ms. Carolyn Robinson
Mr. Diego Rodriguez
Mr. William Rodriguez
Ms. Marcia D. Roseman
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Rosen
Mr. Michael Rosenbaum
Ms. Betsy A. Rosenthal
Mr. Louis J. Rosenthal
Ms. Lynn Rosenthal
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Rubin
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley B. Rudo
Ms. Joan T. Sargent
Mrs. Renae Scheiber

MT. WASHINGTON PEDIATRIC  
HOSPITAL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 
Thomas J. Ellis  
Vice President, Human Resources

Jill Feinberg  
Vice President, Development and  
External Affairs

Richard M. Katz, MD  
Vice President, Medical Affairs and CMO

Mary Miller  
CFO & Vice President, Finance and  
Business Development

Denise Pudinski  
Vice President, Patient Care Services/ 
Chief Nurse Executive 

Justina Starobin  
Vice President, Outpatient Services 

Sheldon J. Stein  
President and Chief Executive Officer

*Deceased    nFormer Chair

Ms. Nicole Fulton
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Gamerman
Mr. Thomas Gasbarro
Ms. Fern Geber
Ms. Donna Geleroff
Ms. Jessica Gertz
Mrs. Evy Getz
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Ginsburg
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn E. Gitschier
Mr. and Mrs. David Golaner
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Gold
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Goldman
David R. Goldstein, MD
Mr. Theodore Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey L. Goldstock
Ms. Marci Gordon
Mr. Michael M. Grady
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Greenblatt
Mr. and Mrs. Irvin Greif, Jr.
Mr. Jonathan Greif
Ms. Delia M. Gross
Ms. Honora Grossbardt
Ms. Tracy L. Hanley
Ms. Jacqueline I. Hanover
Ms. Gail Hardesty
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin A. Hollins
Ms. Karen Holt
Mr. and Mrs. W. Carl Hossfeld, Jr.
Ms. Marcy D. Hotchkiss
Ms. Agnes Ihediohamma
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Jagoe
Ms. Michelle Jendo
Ms. Janette Johnson
Mr. Andre Jones
Mr. Mark Jones
Ms. Ann H. Kahan
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Kalderon
Mrs. Dagmar Kane
Kathleen Kane, PsyD
Mr. and Mrs. Alan R. Katz
Mr. Larry Katz
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Kaufman
Ms. Meghan Kieffer
Mr. and Mrs. Norval H. King, III
Mr. and Mrs. Neal I. Kitt
Ms. Tikisha Knight
Dr. and Mrs. Melvin Kopilnick
Mrs. Holly Kravec
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Kuntz
Mrs. Barbara Leand
Ms. Beverly A. Lesnick
Mr. Michael A. Levitt
Mrs. Gayle Levy
Mr. Sidney M. Levy
Mr. Jeremy Lippenholz
Rafael Llinas, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Nachum Schwartz
Mr. Gary Segal
Mrs. Donna Shapiro
Mrs. Rosalind Shenker
Mr. and Mrs. David Sherman
Mr. and Mrs. Melvyn J. Shichtman
Ms. Harriet Shiffman
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Shilling
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Shillman
Mrs. Ronnie L. Shore
Ms. Cynthia B. Shulman
Mr. and Mrs. Darren J. Silk
Ms. Laurie G. Simon
Ms. Anita Smith
Mr. Elijah Smith, Jr.
Ms. Dina Sokal
Ms. Barbara Steinfelder
Ms. Barbara Steinhardt
Mr. Mitchell Stringer
Mrs. Beth Swirnow
Mr. Edward J. Tafoya

Ms. Dalanna Taylor
Ms. Amy Terrones
Mr. Michael Thellman
Mr. John Trout
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt A. Van Derslice
Mr. Joseph J. Verbeck
Ms. Muriel Voynow
Mr. George Walters
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon C. Weiner
Mr. and Mrs. Ray N. Weinstein
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford Weiss
Mr. Brentin Wenck
Mr. and Mrs. George K. Whatmough
Ms. Julia A. Wilhelm
Ms. Patricia A. Williams
Mr. Sidney Williams, Jr.
Ms. Michele Winemiller
Ms. Diane Wolf
Ms. Ilene Wolpert
Ms. Helen Zeitzoff
Ms. Diana Zwaig-Krol 



98 Rock/WBAL Radio
Abbey Burger Bistro
Advanced Plastic Surgery
The Adventure Park at  
   Sandy Springs School
Ms. Kristi Aho
Aldo’s Restaurante Italiano
All About Me Salon + Day Spa
Alliance Marketing Partners
Aloha Nails
Amicci’s of Little Italy
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ammann
Anna’s Gift Foundation
Anonymous
Antrim 1844 Country House Hotel
Ari’s Bears
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Arnheim
Ms. Julie Arnheim
Mrs. Lindie Ashman
Atlantic Insurance Group
Atlas Restaurant Group
Atwater’s
B&O Railroad Museum
Ms. Blaine Baer
Baltimore Alumnae Chapter of    
   Kappa Delta
Baltimore City K9 Unit
Baltimore Hebrew Congregation
Baltimore Heritage and Modern  
   Quilters’ Guilds
Baltimore Marriott Waterfront Hotel
The Baltimore Ravens
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Bandelin
Ms. Katie Bankard
The Barndt Family
Basignani Winery
Battleground, LLC
Ms. Mary Beckenholdt
Becket Hitch
Best Friends Fur Ever
Betsy Robinson’s Bridal
Ms. Kristina Beverley
The Big Screen Store
Big Steaks Management, LLC
Ms. Michele Bik
Mr. and Mrs. Erik J. Bissonnette
Black Ankle Vineyards
Ms. Rose Blakely
Bloomberg Media
Bluestone Restaurant
BMW of North America, LLC Eastern Region
Miss Ella Boodin
Mr. and Mrs. Reed Booker
Boordy Vineyards
Ms. Rosalind A. Bowman
The Boxwood Collection
Bradley Images, Inc.
Ms. Paula Bragg
Brett Aviation

Ms. Jill Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Brown
Mr. Jeffrey Burdette
Mr. Rory Burgess
Ms. Naomi Burley
Cal Ripken Sr. Foundation
Ms. Margo Candelaria
Canton Car Wash
Mr. and Mrs. Bradd Caplan
Ms. Carol J. Caplan
Cardz For Kidz!
Ms. Abigail Carey
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Carey
Carolina K.
Cars.com
CCS Fundraising
Celebration Church
Ms. Danielle Chapman
Charles Albert, Inc.
Charm City Cakes
Charm City Reds Fanclub
Charm City Run
Chesapeake Contracting Group
The Chessler Company
Chiyo Sushi
Chrissy Gemmill Jewelry
Circle K International at  
   Towson University
Clare V. Studio
Claudia Chappel Art
The Clayground Studio & Gallery
ClimbZone White Marsh
Ms. Alison Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Zach Cohen
Rachel and Matthew Cohen and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Conklin
Mr. Bryan Conley
ConnectYourCare, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Connolly
The Coo Coo’s Nest
Cookie Cutters
Coppermine Fieldhouse
Core Power Yoga
Corrigan Sports Enterprises
Mr. and Mrs. Carl F. Coscia
Ms. Lindsay Cowles
Mr. and Mrs. Silas M. Creech, Jr.
Ms. Monica Creel
Ms. Linda Culp
Ms. Rae Cumbie
Curly Mermaid Gallery
Ms. Kathleen Curtis
Ms. Jill Dannenfelser
Ms. Donna Davis
Mrs. Susan Adler Davis
Ms. Betsy Day
Decker Brands/UGG
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Delach
Mr. Scott Demello-Wells
Miss Louisa Demers
Ms. Laurie Denz
Ms. Regina Dillard

Disney Parks
The Dog Chef Cafe
Dulaney High School Key Club
Ms. Carolyn Mandy Eanet
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence S. Eden
Elite Island Resorts
Ms. Suzanne Elkin
Employment Background  
   Investigations, Inc.
Eric Energy
Ms. Jill Feinberg and  
   Mr. David Fishkin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Feinberg
Ferndale Day Nursery
Ms. Patty Ferry
Fidelity Investments Towson
Ms. Joyce Finks
Mr. Charles F. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Martin M. Fisher, III
Flowers & Fancies
Mr. Ruben Fonseca
Four Seasons Hotel Baltimore
Mr. David Frank
Game Truck of Howard County
Dr. and Mrs. Travis Ganunis
Ms. Leticia Garcia
Garrison Forest School
Gaylord National Resort
GBMC Foundation
Giant Bicycles
Gilman Lower School
Girl Scouts Troop 10447
Glen Meadows Retirement  
   Community
Mrs. Carole Glowacki
The Glyndon Grill
Goel Vision
Ms. Hannah Goldbeck
Mr. James J. Gordon and  
   Mr. Noah S. Kodeck
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gordon
Graduate Hotel
Great Frogs Winery
Greater Chesapeake Charitable  
   Foundation
Mr. Kenneth Greco
Green Spring Station
Gretchie’s Gifts
The Grill at Harryman House
Mr. and Mrs. Wes Guckert
H&S Bakery, Inc.
Ms. Molly Hahn
Ms. Kate Haladay
Ms. Marla Halaja
Mr. Nick Hall
Happy Hope Factory
Ms. Carole Hayman
Ms. Melissa Herboldsheimer
Hilton Baltimore Inner Harbor
Hilton Orlando Bonnet Creek
Hilton San Francisco Union Square
Ms. Courtney Hinkle
Hippodrome Theatre
Hobo Bags

Gifts In Kind
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Ms. Libby Hochhalter
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin A. Hollins
Ms. Noreen Honeycutt
Hoopla Catering
Mr. Brian A. Horn and  
   Ms. Veida S. McCampbell
Howard County Department of  
   Recreation and Parks
Ms. Helen Huang
Ms. Ann Hubbard
Ms. Sarah Ilk
Infuse Spirits
Invisible Fence of Baltimore
Iron Rooster
Italian Sensation
Ivymount Apartments
J. Brown Jewelers
JBD Clothiers
Jewish Community Center
Jewish War Veterans, Post #167
Joan Eve Classics & Collectibles
Ms. Loreal Johnson
Harper Johnston, PhD
Ms. Shannon Jones
Ms. Sheila Jordan
Josie King Foundation
Karen Sachs Academy of Dance
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Katz
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Kelly
Kendra Scott
Kenilworth Wine & Spirits
Kennedy Kreations
Mr. and Mrs. Kory Kennedy
Dr. and Mrs. Naresh Khanna
Kite Loft
Kohl’s
Ms. Lisa Kowalewski
La Cuchara
La Scala Ristorante
Clark and Jodi Lare
Lee L. Dopkin Kitchen & Bath
Ms. Madeline Lee
Ms. Sandy Lee
Lema J Design, LLC
Ms. Petina T. Levine
Ms. Barbie Levy
Liberatore’s Ristorante
Liberty Mountain Resort
Ms. Charlotte Lichter and  
   Ms. Erin Tyrrell
Life Church
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Lindenstruth
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas J. Lindsey
Linwoods
Lisi Lerch
Liza Hathaway Matthews Art LLC
Looney’s Pub
Lorien Mays Chapel
Lovelyarns
Ms. Terese Lund
M&T Bank
Mrs. Mary M. Macedo
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Maleson
Ms. Mary Beth Marsden
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Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital is a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) organization that relies upon the 
generous financial support of the community to maintain and establish patient care programs. 
Your tax-deductible gift is greatly appreciated. Please visit mwph.org, call 410-578-5040 or email 
development@mwph.org. Thank you.

Mrs. Mildred Shaeffer
Shannon Baum Signs
Sheppard Pratt Center for Eating  
   Disorders
SHIFT
Shoe City
Ms. Caryne Silen
Silver Mirror Photo
Mr. Robbie S. Silverman
Ms. Barbara Simmons
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Skarzynski
Mr. Scott Skidmore
Smyth Jewelers
Social Studio
Sofia Designs
Soul
South Moon Under
The Spa at Curio Wellness
Ms. Angela Spinner
SR&B Advertising
St. John’s Lutheran Church
St. Ursula Kindergarten
St. Ursula School
Standish Foundation for Children
State Highway Administration  
Ms. Lucianne Steall
Dr. Jason Stein and  
   Dr. Emily Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon J. Stein
Stella Notte
Ms. Mary Noel Stenberg
SterlingForever.Com
Ms. Denise Louise Stevenson
Stone Mill Bakery
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Stone
Mrs. Ruth Strauss
Mrs. Bailey Susic
Ms. Rebecca Susic
T. Rowe Price - Legal Department
Mr. Alan Tabackman
Target

Tark’s Grill
The Tender Loving Care Circle
Tom James of Baltimore
Topgolf
Torres Garcia Family
Total Wine and More
Towson United Methodist Church
Ms. Lynne Trautwein
Ms. Cheri Trieber
Troop 10037
Turf Valley Resort
The Tuxedo House
Urban One Baltimore
Ms. Samantha Urban
Mr. Carols Urgilez
US Elite Baseball
Usborne Books & More
Mr. and Mrs. David VanHorn
Ms. Jacqueline Villa
Ms. Jess Waldron
WallyBags
Wawa
Waxing Kara Honey House
WBAL-TV
Ms. Ellen Westerman
Ms. Kathleen Wetzel
White House Nursery
Williams Sonoma
Mr. and Mrs. Brandon Williams
Ms. Jennifer Williams
Ms. Margaret Wiltrout
Woodpeckers Guild
Wyland Galleries Sarasota
WYPR
WZBA FM - 100.7 The Bay
Mr. and Mrs. Brent M. Yeager
YogaWorks Towson Studio
Ms. Carrie Youngs
Ms. Mabel Zelle
Zeta Phi Beta Sorority

Maryland Bridal Beauties &  
   Special Events
Maryland State Fair
The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore
Mask Makers of Howard County
Ms. Liz Masom
Ms. Julie McAndrews
McDowell’s Complete Chimney  
   Service, Inc.
Mr. Joe McGuire
Mr. Earl McKnight
Mr. Joe McNees
Ms. Bonnie McPhail
Medieval Times
Meredith Brown Photography
Ms. Jennifer L. Meyerhoff
Michael’s Cafe
Michele’s Granola
Million Mask Challenge
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan V. Moag
Mogul Works
Monster Mini Golf
Monumental Sports
Mrs. Lisa Moore
Mr. Randy Morgan and  
   Mr. Mario Saenz-Quezada
Morning Star Baptist Church
Ms. Wheelchair Maryland, Inc.
MSC Cruises
Mt. Carmel Animal Hospital
Mt. Washington Cigar Co.
The Mt. Washington Tavern
Muriel’s Miracle Holiday Stockings
Ms. Carol Murray
Ms. Kelly Myerson
Myriam Nails
Ms. Sheryl Nachman Kurland
Naturally Unique Boutique
Necessary Secrets
Nelson Coleman Jewelers
Ms. Betsy Nelson
Ms. Kim W. Nelson
Nepenthe Brewing Co.
Ms. Dorothy Newhoff
North Carroll Cooperative Parish
Mr. and Mrs. Seth R. Okin
Old Westminister Winery
Ms. Megan Olson
Ms. Danielle Onheiser
Ms. Virginia Onorato
The Operation Team
Orangetheory Fitness Hunt Valley
Orto
Mr. Angelo Otterbein and Ms. 
Lauren Calia
Outback Steakhouse
Ms. Rosa Paige
Ms. Barbara Patrick
Mr. Thomas S. Paullin

Ms. Nicole Pearson
PekoPeko Ramen
Ms. Melissa Perlin
PhoneSoap LLC
Piecemakers of Harford County
Pilates House Baltimore
Planet Fitness
Points South Latin Kitchen
Mrs. Stephanie Pons
Mr. Paul W. Porter and  
   Ms. Janett A. Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Pozanek
Primo Pasta Kitchen
Princeton Sports & Travel
Printmakers Collective and  
  Adaptive Textiles, LLC
Project Superkid
ProMD Health
PutterBall
The QG
Race Pace Bicycle
Radcliffe Jewelers
Raimondi’s Florist
Raina Dawn
Ms. Flora Rauda
Ray Raydecker
Reads for Peds by UM School of  
   Medicine
Ms. Donna A. Redmond
The Rellim Collection
Remote Control Hobbies North
Residential Title & Escrow
Reter’s Crab House & Grille
Rev Cycle Studio
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Revitte, Jr.
The Rezek Family
Mr. Antoine Richards, Sr.
River & Trail Outfitters
Ms. Terri Robinson
Ms. Missy Rohrbach
Mr. Jacob Rolon
Ms. Harriet Rosenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Jules H. Rosenberg
Mrs. Lois Rosenfield
Julia Rosenstock, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Ross
Ms. Stephanie Ross
Round 2 LLC
Route One Apparel
Mrs. Donna Ruckart
Ruth Shaw, Inc.
Safe Alternative Foundation
Sagamore Pendry Baltimore
SAGE Cosmetic Studio
Sandra Paetow Photography
Ms. Lonetta Savage
Ms. Molly Schreiber
Serra Brother Sports Pub
Service Coordination, Inc.
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49,529 
51,826 51,810 50,352 

47,917 

22,347 21,230 21,160 21,820 20,585 

8,635 8,983 8,923 8,900 8,505 

FY 2016 FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019 FY 2020

TOTAL NUMBER OF PATIENTS 
*55% of our patients receive Medicaid.

INPATIENT DAYS

OUTPATIENT VISITS

OPERATING REVENUE 
*FY 2020 totals are unaudited.

FY 2020
FY 2019

FY 2018
FY 2017

FY 2016

$63,269,050 

$65,081,061 

$62,887,337  

$58,257,585 

$57,478,405  

$62,535,739  

$61,464,878  

$58,629,436   

$55,188,277  

$53,851,994   

OPERATING EXPENSES 
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